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SCIEiCE SCIEiCE 

Costly Cash 

Anyone who visits the science departments of a fair sample of our 
most eminent universities will be impressed by the high quality of the 
scientists, the diversity of research projects, and the plentiful supply of 
the complex and expensive instruments essential to modern scientific 
research. But another impression is equally unavoidable: many first-class 
men and their instruments for research are housed in hallways partitioned 
off to serve as makeshift laboratories, in converted basement rooms, or 
in jerry-built "temporary" buildings put up during the second or even 
the first world war. 

A complete account of the reasons for the disproportion between the 
support of men and equipment and the provision of adequate housing 
would require an extensive study of the relation between universities and 
the federal government and of the policies that govern expenditure of 
funds for research from public and private sources. In its main outlines, 
however, the explanation is at hand. During World War II the federal 
government began to assume major responsibility for the support of re- 
search in educational institutions, through the Office of Scientific Re- 
search and Development. This support has since been continued by a 
number of successor agencies. The most general practice is for the 
agencies to provide support for research projects and training-support that 
includes funds for technical assistants and for equipment but not for 
laboratory space. Funds for new buildings for scientific or medical re- 
search can be obtained only on a matching basis. And it is here that 
the account becomes complicated. One reason universities find it so 
difficult to find matching funds for buildings is, paradoxically, that the 
grants for project research do not provide enough money to pay the 
indirect costs. 

In a recent study at Harvard, one of 23 now under way with the 
support of the Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching, 
it was estimated that while spending $11.9 millions of federal funds for 
project research, the university incurred an obligation for unreimbursed 
indirect costs of $687,000. 

On the basis of a formula worked out by the U.S. Bureau of the 
Budget, Harvard determined that 28.5 percent of the total costs was 
an allowable charge for indirect costs on research projects. Some federal 
agencies paid this amount, but HEW is limited by law to a 15-percent 
charge for overhead, and the NSF has only recently gone from 15 to 
20 percent. Every research grant accepted thus cuts into the general 
funds that might be used for matching grants or, so far as that goes, 
for operating university departments outside the sciences. 

According to the Harvard study there are additional matters for con- 
cern: the concentration of research money in only a few institutions; 
the threat to the balance between the humanities and the sciences; and 
the heavy emphasis on research at the expense of teaching. 

Piecemeal support by diverse federal agencies means that no agency 
considers the effects of its operations on higher education as a whole. 
What is the proper formula for indirect costs? When the Carnegie- 
supported studies of the relation of the 23 universities to the federal 
government are completed, government and the universities can better 
appraise their joint responsibilities for education and research, and for 
bricks and mortar.-G.DuS. 
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